
CALL TO ORDER 

ROLL CALL – J. Cebrian (Chair), C. Carlton (Vice Chair), K. Blythe, T. Cecil, A. Kirkpatrick, N. 
Naclerio, J. Tooley 

A. PUBLIC COMMENT #1 (Limited to 30 minutes)
Under “Public Comment #1”, the public may address the Commission on any subject not
listed on the agenda and items listed under the Consent Calendar.  Each speaker may
address the Commission once under Public Comment for a limit of three minutes.  Please
clearly state your name and address or political jurisdiction in which you live.  The
Commission cannot act on items not listed on the agenda and, therefore, the Commission
cannot respond to non-agenda issues brought up under Public Comment other than to
provide general information.

B. CONSENT CALENDAR

B1.   Approval of minutes dated June 20, 2012 

C. STUDY SESSION

C1. Menlo- Atherton Performing Arts Center Overview (staff report) 

D. REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

D1.   Tinker Park Update (attached) 

E. INFORMATION ITEMS

E1.   Director’s Update (memo) 

F. PUBLIC COMMENT #2 (This item is optional)
Under “Public Comment #2”, the public may address the Commission on any subject not
listed on the agenda and items listed under the Consent Calendar.  Each speaker may
address the Commission once under Public Comment for a limit of three minutes.  Please
clearly state your name and address or political jurisdiction in which you live.  The
Commission cannot act on items not listed on the agenda and, therefore, the Commission
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cannot respond to non-agenda issues brought up under Public Comment other than to 
provide general information 

 
G. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Agendas are posted in accordance with Government Code Section 54954.2(a) or Section 54956.  Members of the 
public can view electronic agendas and staff reports by accessing the City website at http://www.menlopark.org  and 
can receive e-mail notification of agenda and staff report postings by subscribing to the “Home Delivery” service on 
the City’s homepage.  Agendas and staff reports may also be obtained by contacting the Community Services 
Department at (650) 330-2200.  Copies of the entire packet are available at the library for viewing and copying.  
(Posted:  7/20/12) 
 
At every Regular Meeting of the Commission, in addition to the Public Comment period where the public shall have 
the right to address the Commission on any matters of public interest not listed on the agenda, members of the public 
have the right to directly address the Commission on any item listed on the agenda at a time designated by the Chair, 
either before or during the Commission’s consideration of the item.   
 
At every Special Meeting of the Commission, members of the public have the right to directly address the 
Commission on any item listed on the agenda at a time designated by the Chair, either before or during consideration 
of the item.  
 
Any writing that is distributed to a majority of the Commission by any person in connection with an agenda item is a 
public record (subject to any exemption under the Public Records Act) and is available for inspection in the Arrillaga 
Family Recreation Center, 700 Alma Street, Menlo Park, CA 94025 during regular business hours.   
 
Persons with disabilities, who require auxiliary aids or services in attending or participating in Commission meetings, 
may call the City Clerk’s Office at (650) 330-6620.  



 

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 
MINUTES 

Wednesday, June 20, 2012 
6:30 p.m. – 700 Alma Street, Menlo Park, CA 94025 

Arrillaga Family Gymnastics Center,     
Multi‐Purpose Room 

 
 
 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 
PRESENT – K. Blythe (Chair), C. Carlton, T. Cecil, J. Tooley (Vice Chair) 
ABSENT –  J. Cebrian, A. Kirkpatrick, N. Naclerio 
Staff Present – Cherise Brandell, Community Services Director 

 
Minutes: 
A.  PUBLIC COMMENT #1:  

B.  CONSENT CALENDAR 

1.       Approval of minutes dated April 18th, 2012 

ACTION: Motion and second (Blythe/Cecil) to approve the minutes of April 18. Motion passes 

unanimously with all present members in favor. 

 
C.  REGULAR BUSINESS 

1.  Election of Chair and Vice Chair 
ACTION: Motion and second (Tooley/Blythe) to nominate James Cebrian as Chair person, and 
Catherine Carlton as Vice Chair. Motion passes unanimously with all present members in favor. 
2.  Discussion of possible date change  for meetings  (Requested by Commissioner Carlton) 
ACTION: Motion and  second  (Carlton/Blythe)  to move  the commission meetings  to every  forth 
Wednesday of a month, beginning  July 25th, 2012. Motion passes unanimously with all present 
members in favor.                     
3.  Department Reorganization Overview 

D.  REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  

    1.  Joint Operating Agreement with Menlo‐Atherton High School for Performing Arts Center  

    The commission member requested:  

 Review PAC in more detail at the July meeting. 

 Tinker Park improvements progress report 

 
E.  INFORMATION ITEMS 

1.  Director’s update (attached) 
F .  PUBLIC COMMENT #2 

 
G.  ADJOURNMENT: 7:30 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Jelena Gaines 
 



 

COMMUNITY SERVICES  
 

Commission Meeting Date: July 25, 2012 
 

Agenda Item # C-1   
 

 
 
STUDY SESSION: Provide feedback and direction on options the City should 

evaluate to optimize the usage of the Menlo-Atherton 
Performing Arts Center as a community resource.   

 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends the Parks & Recreation Commission review the information contained 
in this staff report and provide feedback and direction on how the City should optimize  
the usage of the Menlo-Atherton Performing Arts Center (PAC) as a community  
resource.   
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
During the June 2012 Parks & Recreation Commission meeting, staff reviewed the terms 
of the Joint Use Agreement with the Sequoia High School District for usage of the Menlo-
Atherton Performing Arts Center which was approved by City Council in 2007.  Staff 
presented the original vision that was created prior to the theater being completed as 
well as the City’s usage of the theater during the past three years since the opening in 
Fall 2009.  For more details on the agreement and history, please see Attachment A.   
 
Full utilization of the City’s allotted 55 annual program days at the Menlo-Atherton 
Performing Arts Center has been not been achieved and has been challenging due to 
current staffing levels and budget allocations as no staff resources were added and no 
new budget included when the PAC opened.  Additionally, restrictions on activities at 
Menlo Atherton High School that limit parking availability and unforeseen scheduling 
conflicts with the High School’s calendar have further limited City use. 
 
The original vision for the City’s use of the PAC included events such as lecture series, 
city program recitals, youth sports education workshops, gymnastics demonstrations, 
and theater camps. However, many of these types of events were quickly deemed 
unfeasible once the building was finalized and the direct costs for using the facility were 
realized. The average costs for a basic single day rental for the City range from $500-
$1000 and appear to be more than the High School originally anticipated as well. Often 
these direct costs are too high for local community groups and for City programs. The 
size of the theater, with 492 seats, has also proven to be too large for these types of 
events. Staff has been working on finding more appropriate options for this community 
resource. 
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The City usage of the PAC (Attachment B) for the initial three years has included three 
main categories including 1) community group rentals, 2) city events, and 3) summer 
theater camp. The most successful usage of the theater thus far has been other 
community groups using city-sponsored days.   Some of these groups are reoccurring 
(i.e. Music@Menlo) while others were one-time events. 
 
The current budget for the Performing Arts Center is approximately $64,000 which 
includes staff time for coordinating with community groups and the high school; fees to 
use the facilities (high school reimbursement for theater manager and custodian costs); 
fees to pay for contactors to conduct performances; camps; additional technical 
expertise; and minimal expenses to pay for event marketing and part-time staff.  
 
During the recent budget process, staff requested additional funding of $100,000 to 
create a comprehensive business plan in partnership with the High School and a 
professional theater management company.  The concept included a third party 
contractor which specializes in working with municipalities and operating their community 
theaters.  Had this option been approved by Council, the contractor would have been 
responsible for items such as: finding and negotiating with professional performers; 
scheduling community rentals; providing technical expertise during the events (sound, 
lights, box office, etc); organizing community events like a Speaker or Film series; 
soliciting local cultural arts groups to develop community theater or other performances; 
and directly developing marketing and promotional items for events at the Performing 
Arts Center. One of benefits of using an existing third party contractor is the performance 
agreements they have in place at other regional theaters they manage which can be 
extended for events in Menlo Park.  In addition, the contractor would provide the general 
expertise of operating a theater.  Due to the city’s challenges with achieving a balanced 
budget, this budget alternative was not funded for the FY12-13 fiscal year. Staff 
continues to evaluate other options for optimizing the utilization of the Menlo-Atherton 
Performing Arts Center.   
 
In order to provide staff and the Parks and Recreation Commission with additional 
options to consider for optimizing use of the PAC, a summer intern working in 
collaboration with city staff is: 
 

• Developing an online community assessment tool to evaluate community interest 
in types of future performances at the PAC.  A draft of this assessment will be 
available for the Commission to review at the July meeting.  
 

• Researching and designing a “Community Scholarship” process that would allow 
smaller community groups to use the PAC with financial assistance from the City. 
 

• Creating a database of other community theaters in surrounding communities to 
help understand the PAC’s unique regional appeal and competitive advantage 
and compare options with other area venues. 
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• Researching best practices and alternative solutions at other community theaters 
operating on high school campuses.  
 

• Developing a strategy for identifying, recruiting, and formalizing agreements with  
contractors and performers to offer programs and events during the City’s allotted 
days at the Performing Arts Center within a limited budget.  
 

The intern will be working with the City until September.  If not completed, the goal will 
be to finish these projects by the end of the year and bring the information back to the 
Parks and Recreation Commission for further review at a future meeting. 
 
ANALYSIS 
 
Staff is requesting feedback from the Parks & Recreation Commission on the following 
items: 
  

• Does the Commission feel these projects support the goal of evaluating the 
options for optimizing the use of the PAC?  If not, what other projects would the 
Commission recommend staff consider? 
 

• What other issues or concerns does the Commission have with the City’s usage 
of the PAC or collaboration with the Sequoia High School District/ Menlo Atherton 
High School?  
 

• What role would the Commission like to play in further development of the Menlo-
Atherton Performing Arts Center (i.e. review the criteria for “Community 
Scholarships”)? 
 

 
 
 
 
____________________________ ____________________________  
Katrina Whiteaker Cherise Brandell 
Recreation Services Manager Director of Community Services 
 
 
PUBLIC NOTICE: Public Notification was achieved by posting the agenda, with this agenda 
 item being listed, at least 72 hours prior to the meeting. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS  
 

A. Parks & Recreation Commission Staff Report June 20, 2012 – Work Plan Item #3: 
Develop a plan for better working relationships with the schools in Menlo Park 
(PAC)  



























ATTACHMENT B  
 

 
YR09-10 City Usage 
 

EVENT DATE ATTENDANCE 

Library Author Event – Barbara 
Kingsolver 

11/18/09 490 

MP Chorus  12/8/09 & 12/11/09 250 

City Holiday Showcase 12/19/09 300 

Spirit of Uganda 1/14/10 490 

Community Lecture – Housing 
Commission 

3/24/10 50 

Library Author Event 5/12/10 200 

Job Train Graduation 6/16/10 350 

Dance Expressions Spring Show 6/17/10-6/19/10 600 

TOTAL 11 days 2,730  

 
 
YR10-11 City Usage 
 

EVENT DATE ATTENDANCE 

Music@Menlo 7/19/10-7/23/10 700 

Polish Film Documentary  4/11/11 50 

Menlo Park Library Project Read 
Movie   

5/7/11 300 

Menlo-Atherton Academy of 
Contemporary Music 

5/15/11 25 

Dance Expressions Performance 6/16/11-6/18/11 600 

Will Durst and Friends Comedy Show 6/25/11 100 

TOTAL 11 days 1,775 

 



YR11-12 City Usage 
 

EVENT DATE ATTENDANCE 

San Carlos Children's Theater 
Summer Camp 

7/11/11-7/15/11 20 

Music@Menlo Summer Festival 7/21/11-8/1/11  
(10 days) 

3,000 

City of Menlo Park Police Department 
Ceremony 

1/9/12 300 

National Charity League 1/17/1 & 5/12/12 160 

Spirit of Uganda 1/28/12-1/29/12 450 

Music@Menlo Winter Concert Series 2/12/12 & 4/29/12 800 

Western Ballet  6/9/12 & 6/10/12 800 

Dance Expressions Performance 6/14/12-6/16/12 600 

Bay Area Education Theater 
Company Summer Camp 

6/25/12-7/13/12 20 

TOTAL 36 days 6,150 

 
 
 
 
 
 





 City of Menlo Park 
Community Services 

Memo 
To:  Parks and Recreation Commission  

From:  Cherise Brandell, Community Services Director    

Date:  7/24/2012 

Re:  Director’s Update for July 2012 

1. Summer programming:  The Menlo Park Community Services Department 
provides four different summer camp programs for Menlo Park youth covering 
ages 2-18 at both the Burgess Campus and at Belle Haven.  The camps use a 
weekly or biweekly “session” schedule to meet the needs for flexibility that 
today’s families have.  All camp sessions have been full so far and these 
programs continue to be popular and a great revenue generating service for us.  
A new addition this year is a partnership with High Five Sports for a multi-sport 
camp on the Burgess Campus and in the Arrillaga Gym that has proven to be 
very popular.    
 

2. The Belle Haven pool:  Is on the short list to be a possible venue for the 
Discovery Channels Mythbuster’s program that is looking for a site in which to 
test whether or not you can ride a bicycle underwater.  The shooting would occur 
in late August after the pool is closed to regular programming.  We should know 
in a couple of weeks if we are the chose site.   
 

3. Kids Triathlon:  Threshold Racing in partnership with Menlo Swim and Sport 
and the City of Menlo Park hosted the first annual Kids Triathlon at Burgess Park 
on July 7th.  The event was a great success with over 300 participants. The 
proceeds will provide scholarships for lower-income children to receive free swim 
lessons.   
 

4. This year’s 4th of July event drew over 5000 residents to downtown and 
Burgess Park – a new record for us. 
 

5. State grant for Belle Haven Child Care takes another 20% cut:  Our contract 
with the State of California Department of Education that helps to subsidize the 
Belle Haven Child Development Center has been finalized and is a major victim 
of the State budget crisis.  The 20% cut represents a $118,000 decrease from 



last year (from $630,207 to $511,646); the FY 10-11 grant totaled $742,162 for a 
total decrease of $230,000 over the last two years.  In order to keep the City’s 
subsidy within budget we will close one classroom and eliminate 24 subsidized 
child care slots leaving only 60 in the program (at one time there were 96).  The 
waiting list remains closed at 100 families. 
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